
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON COMMERCE

June 17, 1993     Hearing Room D 8:30 a.m.   Tapes 60 - 61

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rep. Eldon Johnson, Chair Rep. VanLeeuwen, Vice-Chair
Rep. Lee Beyer Rep. Lisa Naito Rep. Michael Payne Rep. Bob Repine Rep.
Hedy Rijken Rep. Charles Starr Rep. Bob Tiernan Rep. John Watt Rep.
Cynthia Wooten

STAFF PRESENT:          Marilyn Johnston, Committee Administrator Jan
Mccomb, Committee Administrator Kristina McNitt, Committee Clerk

MEASURES CONSIDERED:       HB 3578 HB 3368 HB 3111 SB  746 SB 1002
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These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize
statements made  during  this session.  Only  text  enclosed in
quotation marks report  a speaker's  exact words.  For complete contents
of the proceedings, please refer to the tapes. [--- Unable To Translate
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TAPE 60, SIDE A

002    CHAIR JOHNSON:  Calls the meeting to order at 8:40 a.m.

009    Announces plans to hold over HB 2377 and HB 3379.

WORK SESSION ON HB 3578

053    JANET McCOMB, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines HB 3578 (EXHIBIT
A).

075    REP. VanLEEUWEN:  Explains her NO vote on HB 3578.

081  REP.  REPINE:  Areas in  the  codes  that are  more  stringent 
than the federal requirements.

095  REP.  BEYER:  Speaks  to  the  ADA  building  code  laws for
reasonable accommodations.

122  PEGGY  COLLINS,  BUILDING  CODES  AGENCY:  Answers  questions  from
the members.

-Submits a  memo  from  Julie  Rosenfeld  listing  requirements  which

currently exist in Chapter 31 of the Building Codes (EXHIBIT B). -Speaks
of the Building Codes and the appeals process.

149   REP.  TIERNAN:  Questions  the  type  of  buildings  included  in
this language?

156  MS. COLLINS:  The definition  of affected  buildings includes  a
list of buildings which are further defined in other definitions.

215    REP. TIERNAN:  Expand on multi-family dwellings.

218  MS. COLLINS:  Multi-family buildings which  would be  affected are



those with more than four units, providing adaptable dwelling units.

234    REP. TIERNAN:  States that he will vote NO at this time.

254    REP. WATT:  Concern with page 4 of the HB 3578-4 amendments.

260    REP. REPINE:  Responds.

270    Members express concerns with HB 3578.

368  MOTION: REP.  WATT moves  HB 3578, as  amended, to  the Floor with 
a do pass recommendation.

VOTE: In a roll  call vote, the motion  carries. Rep. VanLeeuwen votes

NO.

WORK SESSION ON HB 3368

395    REP. REPINE:  Outlines HB 3368 (EXHIBIT C).

TAPE 61, SIDE A

037  MIKE  MCCALLUM,  OREGON  RESTAURANT  ASSOCIATION:  Outlines  the
various types of brew pubs.

061  RUSSELL  SPENCER, McMINNIMUM  PUBS:  Responding to  Committee
questions, outlines small destination resorts and how they would fall
under these

guidelines. -Refers to current law.

119  MOTION: REP.  WATT moves  HB 3368, as  amended, to  the Floor with 
a do pass recommendation.

VOTE: In a roll  call vote, the motion  carries. Rep. VanLeeuwen votes

NO.

WORK SESSION ON HB 3111

137    REP. TIERNAN: Outlines HB 3111 (EXHIBIT D). 176  DIANA GOODWIN,
OREGON  PHYSICAL THERAPISTS:   Answers questions from the members.
-Disputed claims process.

225  CHRIS DAVIE, SAIF-CORP:   Speaks to the portions of  a claim which
would go to the representing attorney.

260  MOTION: REP. REPINE  moves HB 3111, as  amended, to the  Floor with
a do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  In a roll call vote, all members present vote AYE.

WORK SESSION ON SB 746

Staff Summary on SB 746 is submitted for the record (EXHIBIT E).

293    MOTION:  REP. REPINE moves SB 746 to the Committee on Judiciary.

VOTE: In a roll call vote, all  members present vote AYE. Rep. Watt is



excused.

WORK SESSION ON SB 1002

Staff Summary on SB 1002 is submitted for the record (EXHIBIT F).

330    MOTION:  REP. REPINE moves SB 1002 to the Committee on Judiciary.

VOTE: In a roll call vote, all  members present vote AYE. Rep. Watt is

excused.

356    Announcements.

367    CHAIR JOHNSON:  Adjourns the meeting.

Transcribed by:                 Reviewed by:

Debbie Schieno                  Janet McComb Clerk                      
    Administrator

EXHIBIT LOG:
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on SB 1002 - 2 pages


